OFFICE OF THE MAYOR



MONICA ZOLTANSKI MAYOR

MEMORANDUM

DATE: July 18 6, 2024

TO: City Council

Dustin Fratto

FROM: Mayor Zoltanski

RE: Sandy City Fire Chief Advise and Consent

CC: Shane Pace

It is with great confidence and enthusiasm that I recommend Interim Chief Ryan McConaghie for the position of permanent Chief of the Sandy Fire Department. Since Chief Bassett's retirement, Interim Chief McConaghie has demonstrated exceptional leadership and has ensured that the department continues to move in the right direction.

Chief McConaghie was our next choice for the position when Chief Bassett was selected. Ryan graduated with a Bachelor of Science and briefly served with the Springville Fire Department before beginning his career with Sandy in 2001. He has steadily risen through the ranks, ultimately serving as Deputy Chief under both Chief Cline and Chief Bassett.

In his three and a half months as Interim Chief, Ryan has excelled. His dedication and vision are evident, and I am eager to see him implement the audit's recommendations to benefit our citizens and firefighters alike. I have complete confidence in Interim Chief McConaghie's abilities and strongly urge you to support his advise and consent for permanent appointment.

Thank you.